Swyddfa Cyllid Ewropeaidd Cymru Welsh European Funding Office Swyddfa'r Prif Weinidog a Swyddfa'r Cabinet Office of the First Minister and Cabinet Office



H Spencer

request-438247-ea3fdac4@whatdotheyknow.com

06 November 2017

Dear H Spencer

## **ATISN 11629**

Thank you for your request which I received on 12 October. You asked whether Glasdir, Llanrwst had been sold and requested the following details:

- who it has been sold to
- why it has been sold
- what it's future use will be
- who the seller was was it CCBC, Welsh Government, Llanrwst Council or another body; and
- how much it was sold for and any conditions attached to the sale?

The Welsh Government awarded Conwy County Borough Council a total of £1,16m of EU funds through the Objective One programme 2000–2006 to construct a facility for the provision and co-ordination of a range of business support, training providers and information sources for the rural community.

The development was completed by Conwy County Borough Council in 2008 in line with the award of funding for the construction of the facility and the durability period for the project has ended.

The Welsh Government is not currently, and has never previously been, responsible for the Glasdir facility. Therefore we do not hold any information in respect of any sale of Glasdir and have not been involved in any discussions relating to it.

If you are dissatisfied with the Welsh Government's handling of your request, you can ask for an internal review within 40 working days of the date of this response.

Cronfeydd yr UE: Buddsoddi yng Nghymru EU Funds: Investing in Wales







Swyddfa Merthyr Tudful / Merthyr Tydfil Office Rhydycar / Rhydycar Merthyr Tudful / Merthyr Tydfil CF48 1UZ

Ffôn/Tel: 0300 062 8230 E-Bost/E-Mail:Michelle.Brennan@gov.wales

Requests for an internal review should be addressed to the Welsh Government's Freedom of Information Officer at:

Information Rights Unit, Welsh Government, Cathays Park, Cardiff, CF10 3NQ

or Email: FreedomOfInformationOfficer@wales.gsi.gov.uk

Please remember to quote the ATISN reference number above.

You also have the right to complain to the Information Commissioner. The Information Commissioner can be contacted at:

Information Commissioner's Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire, SK9 5AF.

However, please note that the Commissioner will not normally investigate a complaint until it has been through our own internal review process.

Yours sincerely

Michelle Brennan

**Welsh European Funding Office**